From: WETHERELL Tenneal * ODE 
Sent: Wednesday, May 8, 2024 9:38 AM
To: 2023-25 CTE Revitalization Grant Project Directors
Subject: CTE Grant Delay

Hello,

I hope this email finds you well. We are sorry for the significant delay in the CTE grants including Secondary Career Pathway funds and CTE Revitalization funds to districts and sincerely apologize while acknowledging the impacts this has caused to students, educators, and districts. We understand the necessity of these grants on making positive and sustainable impacts for the students in Oregon participating in CTE programs of study. We appreciate your continued patience as we work through this process.

Our procurement department continues to work through an unprecedented workload due to the influx of contract and grant agreements from recent legislation. This surge in demand has caused significant delays of which our procurement unit is continuing to work through.  This has caused delays to many contracts and grants throughout the agency.

I met with ODE’s procurement team and the agency is actively working to complete these grant agreements. We know that for this year that the delay means that you may have been unable to complete the activities that you had hoped and planned for with students and for your programs. 

We understand some districts have already spent funds expecting the grant funds to be released.  If your business office needs support on how to manage these issues from an accounting perspective, you can reach out to Kylee Burks, Kylee.burks@ode.oregon.gov.

In order to address the delays, our team has determined several ways that may support you in utilizing these dollars during the allowable contract period. 

For Secondary CTE Career Pathways Funds:
1. We have extended the spending timeline through the end of the biennium.  So Secondary Career Pathways 23-24 funds may be used through June 30, 2025.
1. All claims need to be made by Aug 14th, 2025.
1. The final report for the grant will be due Sept 30th, 2025.

For CTE Revitalization Funds:
1. Program staff will continue to work with grantees if modification or adjustments to your plans need to be made.

Releasing these funds to your CTE Programs remains a priority for us, and we are hopeful that it will come to completion soon. When the procurement process is successfully completed, we will reach out to you promptly with all the relevant details. We are working hard to address the backlog of contracts and grants in our agency and to address the timeliness of our procurement process for future years.

Thank you for your patience and understanding,

Tenneal
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